
 

 

 

 

 

 

RESIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION 

 
Service Line Notification Letters 
Published October 31, 2024 
 

Attention City of Marceline water customers: you may be receiving a letter in the next few days from us 
concerning water service lines. 
 
The City of Marceline, as your public water system, was required to submit a lead service line survey to 
the Missouri Department of Natural Resources as required by the federal Lead and Copper Rule 
Revisions (LCRR) in 40 CFR 141.84 and 141.85 by October 16, 2024 as were all public water systems.  
This inventory includes the service line materials used for both the City and Customer side of water 
meters for all water connections.  In December 2023, the City sent out surveys, issued a news release 
and social media post asking for water customers to respond to a customer line survey to supply 
information concerning their service line information on the customer side of the meter.   
 
That survey was submitted on October 16, 2024 and there are still several services marked as unknowns 
on both the City and Customer sides of the meter. The City has contracted with Hydrovac of Missouri to 
assist in identifying those unknowns.  That work should begin in 2025 and the City will announce via 
media sources when a start date is known. 
 
As part of the requirements of the LCRR, the City is required to notify our customers of known or 
potential service lines containing lead within 30 days of the submission of our initial survey.  These 
letters were sent out as part of that requirement. The notification letters will notify those whose service 
line is currently classified as being confirmed lead, confirmed galvanized requiring replacement (GRR) or 
having a lead status unknown at this time as well as other pertinent information.  If you have any 
questions please contact Water Superintendent Mikeal Thompson at 
mikeal.thompson@marcelinemo.us or via phone at 660.376.0700. 
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